CIHR UD Meeting (Webcast) November 5, 2020

Hello everyone,

The November CIHR-UD meeting was held by webcast on November 5, 2020. Here are the highlights:

1. CIHR Updates (Adrian Mota, Associate Vice President, Research Programs) CIHR Strategic Plan

CIHR has engaged extensively with the health research community, including the University Delegates' Network. The content of the Strategic Plan has been revised since the spring of 2020 to address the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic, as well as to systemic racism and the unique COVID-19 challenges faced by Indigenous Peoples. President Strong has heard additional recommendations regarding the Strategic Plan and its implementation. Once the Strategic Plan is approved by Governing Council and the First Year Action Plan is prepared, it will be launched, likely in early winter 2021.

Operating Grant: COVID-19 Knowledge Synthesis Network

This funding opportunity is to ensure the Canadian and international response to the COVID-19 pandemic continues to be informed by the best available science. The Expression of Interest deadline for the COVID-19 Knowledge Synthesis Network was on November 5, 2020.

Fall 2020 Project Grant Competition

The Fall competition application deadline was October 15, 2020 with 2,364 total applications (an 11% increase compared to the 2020 Spring competition). Notice of Recommendations (NOR) will be available approximately six weeks before the application deadline for the Spring 2021 competition. Peer review will be delivered remotely for the Fall 2020 Project Grant competition, with peer review committee meetings taking place via MS Team between January 14 and February 5, 2021.

Questions from members:

The Spring 2021 Project Grant competition is the competition where those who got the one year financial extension as well as the Foundation grant holders are returning. Is CIHR expecting more applications for the next competition and how will CIHR accommodate the increased pressure on grants? CIHR explained that they are currently modeling different scenarios as well as holding discussions with their Scientific Directors to prepare for the Spring 2021 Project Grant competition. Additional information on this topic will be provided at an upcoming UD meeting.

Will the COVID-19 applications submitted to the Fall 2020 Project Grant competition be considered like any other application? Will there be any Priority Announcements for these applications? CIHR confirmed that COVID-19 applications submitted to the Fall 2020 Project Grant competition will not be given priority over any other applications. CIHR explained that there will be no specific Priority Announcements related to COVID-19 for this competition.

Lessons Learned from the Spring 2020 Project Grant Competition

There were 709 reviewers, Chairs and Scientific Officers (SOs) who participated in the Spring 2020 Project Grant competition survey. Based on this survey, a number of suggestions for enhancing the virtual peer review experience were provided. In addition, recommendations for future Project Grant competitions were received.

Questions from members:

Do weighted scores refer to the weighting of the criteria or the weighting in terms of rank within the panel? CIHR confirmed that weighted scores refer to the weighting of the criteria.

One member noted that despite the fairly successful process, reviewers also felt that the virtual format held some weaknesses compared to the in-person panel discussions. The discussions were shorter, not as many people participated in the discussions of each application and there was a lack of networking opportunities. CIHR explained that similar feedback was received from the Chairs and SOs. Additionally, CIHR indicated that Microsoft Teams is expected to release new functionality, which may allow enhancements to the current structure including conflict rooms that hold multiple reviewers. CIHR emphasized that peer review meetings will continue to be held virtually for the next few competitions as the global pandemic continues to be monitored; however, this is not an indication of the future of peer review meetings.

Will CIHR continue to use Microsoft Teams for future virtual peer review meetings? CIHR confirmed that they will continue to use Microsoft Teams for future virtual peer review meetings as it is the chosen platform for the sharing of security information and is accepted by the Government of Canada.

The re-introduction of the Summary of Progress with the application has merit. Does this mean that applications will be considered as either renewals or new applications? CIHR confirmed that the summary of progress implies that applicants will need to indicate whether or not their applications are new or renewals. CIHR is working to make system changes to accommodate this change. Once the system changes are implemented, CIHR will be able to clarify the process and the steps that applicants will need to follow.

2. Strategic Funding Opportunities

After a six-month pause on the design, launch and delivery of strategic funding opportunities, activities resumed in early September. The majority of funding opportunities that had been posted prior to the pause have been revised and posted on Research-Net to reflect new timelines. There will be no more than four new application deadlines released in any given week.

Questions from members:

Does CIHR have data on overlap and behaviour of applicants for strategic and Project Grant opportunities? Do strategic applicants tend to apply for multiple strategic competition? Is this pillar related? Do applicants provide multiple proposals to different panel within the Project Grant competition? CIHR confirmed that their data does suggest overlap; however, the data was not available at the time of the meeting. CIHR explained that the overlap is likely not pillar related; rather it is most likely related to the area of science based on the opportunities invested

in by the Institutes strategically. CIHR is more actively looking at identical and essentially identical applications. CIHR confirmed that they will be looking into this data for the strategic and Project Grant competitions.

As CIHR was provided with additional money from the government to prioritize COVID-19, does CIHR foresee additional help from the government in that regard? CIHR explained that additional COVID-19 funding is expected to be announced in the coming weeks.

As this seems like an opportune time for the government to increase investments for health research in Canada, is there any motion to increase funding for the Project Grant competition? CIHR explained that as an agency of the Government of Canada, it cannot make funding requests to the federal government. Instead, CIHR can only highlight areas of need within the federal budget process.

What is the status of the Collaborative Health Research Projects (CHRP) competition? CIHR explained that they are in active discussion with the Natural Sciences and Engineering Research Council (NSERC) and will provide additional information when available.

Next CIHR-UD meeting is on December 3, 2020. Bye for now!

Roger McLeod CIHR University Delegate Associate Dean (Research) Faculty of Medicine